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1.  OPENING CEREMONIES 
      

a.  Call Meeting to Order 
     A regular meeting of the Lomita Parks & Recreation Commission was called to order at 6:01 p.m.  
     Tuesday, April 26th, 2022, by recording Secretary Villa in the Commission Room at City Hall, 24300  
     Narbonne Avenue. 
 

b.  Flag Salute 
Commissioner Colbert led the salute to the flag. 
 
c.  Roll Call 
Responding to roll call by recording Secretary Villa were Commissioners Colbert, Graf and Torrente. 
Commissioners Tamer and Winn were absent. Recreation & Facilities Manager Sansbury, Recreation 
Manager Kelley, Management Analyst Vida and Recreation Supervisor Edwards were also present. 
 

2. SELECTION OF CHAIR AND VICE CHAIR FOR 2022-2023 
The selection of Chair and Vice Chair was voted to be postponed until the following meeting due to 
Commissioner Tamer and Winn being absent.  
 
YEAS  Commissioners Colbert, Graf and Torrente           
NAYS 
ABSTAIN 
ABSENT Commissioners Tamer and Winn 
 
3.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES     
The approval of the February 25, 2020, minutes was voted to be postponed and approved at the following 
meeting due to Commission Tamer being absent and the only eligible Commissioner to approve.  
 
YEAS  Commissioners Colbert, Graf and Torrente           
NAYS 
ABSTAIN 
ABSENT Commissioner Tamer and Winn  
  
4.  ORAL COMMUNICATIONS (Public)  
None. 
 
5.  ORAL COMMUNICATION (Commissioners) 
None. 
 
6.   REPORT ON CITY COUNCIL MEETINGS 
None. 
 
STAFF UPDATES 
        
7.   RECREATION SUPERVISOR EDWARDS 
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Recreation Supervisor Edwards provided an update on the Youth Soccer programs, and how happy the 
community is to be back at Lomita Park. Adult sport leagues are on schedule to resume in Summer 2022, 
along with the Annual Mayor’s Cup Golf Tournament in October.  
 
8.  RECREATION MANAGER KELLEY    
Recreation Manager Kelley provided an update on the special events scheduled to take place in 2022, 
including Founder’s Day which is relocating back to Downtown Lomita. Along with a special event update, 
Recreation Manager Kelley also provided an update on the Summer Newsletter, a new registration 
database and the on-going collaboration with the Lomita Sherriff’s Department to ensure the safety of 
Lomita Park.  
 
9.  MANAGEMENT ANALYST VIDA 
Management Analyst Vida delivered an informative overview of the four types of financial grants and which 
grants would benefit Lomita Park facilities. Management Analyst Vida also stated that a grant has been 
approved to improve the public restrooms at Lomita Park.   
  
10. RECREATION AND FACILITIES MANAGER SANSBURY 
Recreation and Facilities Manager Sansbury provided an update on the safety improvements that have 
taken place at Lomita Park. Security lights have been installed in each Picnic Shelter, solar lights have 
been installed along the main walking path and continuous security camera upgrades.  
 
11. CITY COUNCIL MEETING ATTENDANCE 
Commissioner Graf volunteered to attend the City Council meetings for the month of May.  
 
 
ADJOURNMENT  
 
Meeting was adjourned at 6:38 p.m. 
 

ATTEST:     
  

 
______________________________ 
 
Cecelia Villa, Recording Secretary  


